Power crisis & response


THE Asian Development Bank has offered $1.45 billion over the next three to five years for upgrading power transmission and distribution networks that would, hopefully, help provide uninterrupted electricity supply, cut abnormal line losses and reduce the cost of electricity for consumers. On the power generation side, a major development expected soon is an agreement with China for building six nuclear plants of 300MW each, in addition to the one with the same capacity being built now. The two existing nuclear plants at Karachi and Chashma produce 390MW of power and meet 0.8 per cent of national energy requirements. For the short-term, Wapda is executing its own projects to generate 1,250MW of electricity and the KESC is planning to set up a thermal power plant of 750MW. The emerging power scenario may bring some relief to consumers hard hit these days by load-shedding. But the problem is more complex. The root cause of a looming power crisis is ad hoc decision-making at the official level and the failure to tackle long-term problems. The power policy has failed to induce private independent power producers to deliver. Except probably in one case, no progress has been made on any fast-track projects, sponsored by some leading industrial groups and with a total capacity of 540MW.

The situation has forced the government to allow Wapda, so far debarred, to take up new projects, including a 450MW combined cycle power plant at Chichoki Malian, Sheikhupura. The government has also decided to acquire rented energy at 3.133 cents/KWH (excluding fuel cost) at a 92 per cent capacity, criticised by many as too expensive. These emergency measures run counter to the Energy Vision 2005-2030 providing for additional power generation mainly from indigenous sources. Thermal power plants are being set up on an emergency basis with imported furnace oil consumption already going up by 115 per cent over a year ending July 2006. The government is working on the development of alternative energy sources such as wind power, solar energy, coal-based power generation and hydroelectricity projects. But things are moving at a snail’s pace. The federal government is seeking funds from international financial institutions for the construction of the Daimer-Bhasha dam. Since hydropower is the cheapest source of energy, it should receive high priority, not so much in the case of big dams but for setting up a network of small and medium hydro projects, particularly for over 30,000 villages which have to be provided electricity by 2007. Small hydro projects can be set up in a short span of time by various tiers of local governments, depending on their size and cost, with active community participation as has successfully been done in the NWFP and northern areas.

In most cases, no dams or water reservoirs are required for the small hydropower plants which can also be set up on irrigation canals. The power generated from such sources would be much more affordable for the rural population. For power supply and demand to be balanced on a sustainable basis, energy generation cannot be left to the private sector; the gaps have to be filled in by state-run institutions and, if possible, also through public-private partnerships. The sources of power need to be diversified to include renewable sources of energy. For this, the Asian Development Bank has offered $500 million which should serve as seed money to kick-start an effective programme.

